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An engineering review of inservice pressure tests and hydrostatic tests on the cooling
water system was undertaken in preparation for an upcoming Service Water System
Operational Performance Inspection. The review revealed that the cooling water supply and
return piping to the control room chillers was not hydrostatically tested during the

. sec.i nd 10-year interval as required by Section XI of the ASME Code. On August 9, 1995,
the finding was reported to the plant Operations Committee, who concluded the event is
reportable. Further review revealed that hydrostatic tests were not performed on the
cooling water strainers, cooling water supply line to the safeguards traveling screens,
and a portion of the supply and return piping to the Unit 1 safeguards diesel generators.
Also, a section of piping between the vertical cooling water pumps and their discharge
check valves was not included in an inservice pressure test.
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EVENT DESCRIPTION

An engineering review of inservice pressure tests and hydrostatic tests on the cooling
water system (EIIS System Identifier BI) was undertaken in preparation for an upcoming
Service Water System Operational Performance Inspection. The review revealed that the
cooling water supply and return piping to the control room chillers was not
hydrostatically tested during the second 10-year interval as required by Section XI of the
ASME Code. On August 9, 1995, the finding was reported to the plant Operations Committee,
who concluded the event is reportable. Further review revealed that hydrostatic tests
were not performed on the cooling water strainers, cooling water supply line to the
safeguards traveling screens, and a portion of the supply and return piping to the Unit 1
safeguards diesel generators. Also, a section of piping between the vertical cooling
water pumps and their discharge check valves was not included in an inservice pressure
test.

CAUSE OF THE EVENT

The cause of the event was inadequate review of the inservice and hydrostatic test
procedures prior to the end of the second 10-year inservice inspection interval which
ended on December 16, 1993 for Unit 1, and December 21, 1994 for Unit 2. Requests for
Relief No. 28 for Unit 1 and Unit 2 provide relief from hydrostatic testing of cooling
water lines except where a pertion of a line can be isolated from the main header.
Previous reviews did not identify all sections of cooling water piping that could be
isolated. In addition, standing procedures were not written to accomplish all inservice
tests, which made accounting for all tests more difficult.

ANALYSIS OF THE EVENT

The chances for a catastrophic failure of cooling water piping are relatively small. The
condition of the cooling water pipe is monitored using Non Destructive Exam Techniques.
Recent exams of selected sections of cooling water pipe show little, if any, detectable
wall loss. The examined piping showed a wall thickness within the piping specification.
When comparing the pipe specification for wall thickness to the calculated minimum wall
thickness, a safety factor of 10 is present.

Treatment of the cooling water system with hypobromous acid during the last year has
reduced the amount of corrosion in the cooling water lines. This fact is substantiated by
corrosion monitoring coupons which show reduced rates of corrosion using this treatment.

The cooling water system is a design of low pressure and temperature. The operating
conditions of the system are low enough so there is a safety factor of approximately two
between the design and operating pressure stresses. All calculated stresses on pipe and
hangers in the system are based on design pressure and temperature.
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The majority of the piping in question is under continuous pressure or has an operator
present while the component is operating. Should problems develop while the pipe was in
service, it would be readily noted. Historically, any problems or leaks that have
developed in cooling water pipes have been noted by plant personnel during normal
operations, not during an inservice or hydrostatic test.

CORRECTIVE ACTION

The discharge sections of pipe from the vertical cooling water pumps between the bay wall
and the discharge check valves are not isolable and inservice inspections have been
performed per the ASME Sect XI Code. Hydrostatic testing of the control room chiller
cooling water piping is complete. Hydrostatic testing of the other piping sections and |
the cooling water strainers will be completed by December 31, 1995. j

i
The cooling water system will be further reviewed using the line list to identify all
sections of pipe that are involved and identify a procedure that will provide testing.
Procedures will be written and scheduled to insure that all future required tests are

identified and performed as required. The cooling water inservice pressure test
procedures will be reviewed and revised as necessary by December 31, 1995. The 10-year
hydrostatic tests for cooling water piping will be written and revised as necessary by May
31, 1996.

Standing procedures for all ASME Code Class 3 systems will be reviewed to verify they are
tested in accordance with IWA 5000. All standing procedures will be reviewed to insure
Code Class 3 piping test requirements are contained in the master surveillance schedule.
This will be completed by December 31, 1995.

FAILED COMPONENT IDENTIFICATION

None.

PREVIOUS SIMIlAR EVENTS

An earlier event identified as a result of service water system self-assessment activities
was reported as Unit 1 LER 95-009,

i

!

4

j

_ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _


